
APPENDIX A 

 

 

A38 Saltash Tunnel – upcoming overnight closures 

  

Starting early in 2025, we’ll be undertaking a major modernisation upgrade of the 

A38 Saltash Tunnel in Cornwall. This represents a £25 million investment from 

National Highways to improve journeys and maintain the safe operation of the tunnel 

for many years to come.  

  

These essential upgrade works will help to:  

  

 keep everyone using the tunnel safe 

 provide more reliable journeys 

 reduce the risk of unplanned closures 

  

To get ready for the start of next year’s scheme, we need to undertake some 

preparatory works within the tunnel. This will include surveys, trial holing, manhole 

replacement and gully repairs. These works will be undertaken via weeknight 

overnight tunnel closures, from 8pm – 6am. 

  

Upcoming overnight tunnel closures 

  

 Tuesday 3 December – Saturday 6 December 

 Monday 9 December – Saturday 14 December 

  

Please follow the standard diversion route via the B3271 and North Road. 



  

Please remember that closures can change at short notice. You can check the latest 

information on our daily closures page or find live travel information on our Traffic 

England website. 

  

We apologise for any inconvenience these overnight closures may cause but thank 

you for your continued understanding. 

  

We are now in the final stages of fine-tuning the programme of works for next year’s 

scheme which includes the associated traffic management plans. The works will 

continue to be phased, and we will share full details as soon possible. 

  

Help us to spread the word 

  

Please help us by sharing this update. Please share this message with your 

connections and network, as well as on your own channels.   

  

Any questions? 

  

If you have any queries or comments about the work, or would like further 

information please contact National Highways Customer Contact Centre on 0300 

123 5000 or by email: info@nationalhighways.co.uk 

  

To keep up-to-date with our work at Saltash Tunnel, please follow our project page. 

You can also sign up via this page to receive the latest news via 

email:  https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/south-west/a38-saltash-tunnel-

technology-upgrade/ 

  

Follow us on X at @HighwaysSWEST 

This email may contain information which is confidential and is intended only for use 

of the recipient/s named above. If you are not an intended recipient, you are hereby 

notified that any copying, distribution, disclosure, reliance upon or other use of the 

contents of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, 

please notify the sender and destroy it. 
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